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The following is a press release from Standard & Po or's:  
  
OVERVIEW  
  
     -- We have assigned our preliminary 'B+' ratin g to Noble 
Sovereign  
Funding I's series 1 floating-rate notes.  
     -- Noble Sovereign Funding I's series 1 is a p ass-through 
repackaging of  
a loan guaranteed by the Republic of Ecuador.  
  
LONDON (Standard & Poor's) Sept. 15, 2014--Standard  & Poor's Ratings 
Services  
today assigned its preliminary 'B+' credit rating t o Noble Sovereign 
Funding I  
Ltd.'s series 1 $1.0 billion floating-rate notes.  
  
At closing, Noble Sovereign Funding I will issue th e series 1 notes 
and use  
the proceeds to fund the purchase of a loan to Empr esa Publica de  
Hidrocarburos del Ecuador, EP Petroecuador. The loa n benefits from a 
guarantee  
provided by the Republic of Ecuador. The issuer--a special-purpose 
entity  
(SPE) established in the Cayman Islands--will pass through to its 
noteholders  
any interest and redemption payments that it receiv es from the 
underlying  
loan.  
  
The key risk for the repack notes is the credit risk of the Republic 
of  
Ecuador as the guarantor of the underlying loan. We have therefore 
weak-linked  
our 'B+' long-term rating on the Republic of Ecuado r to our 
preliminary 'B+'  
rating on Noble Sovereign Funding I's series 1 note s, which is in line 
with  
our global criteria for rating repackaged securitie s (see "Global 
Methodology  
For Rating Repackaged Securities," published on Oct . 16, 2012).  
  
The preliminary rating assigned to Noble Sovereign Funding I's series 
1 notes  
also reflects our assessment of:  
  
     -- The transaction's legal structure, which is  bankruptcy remote 
in  
accordance with our legal criteria (see "Europe Ass et Isolation And  



Special-Purpose Entity Criteria--Structured Finance ," published on 
Sept. 13,  
2013).  
     -- The transaction's compliance with our multi ple-use SPE 
criteria (see  
"Multiple-Use Special-Purpose Entity Criteria--Stru ctured Finance," 
published  
on Sept. 13, 2013).  
     -- The transaction's reliance on cash flows fr om the Republic of 
Ecuador,  
as guarantor on the underlying loan, to pay interes t and principal on 
the  
notes.  
     -- The guarantee's compliance with our guarant ee criteria (see 
"Guarantee  
Criteria--Structured Finance," published on May 7, 2013).  
     -- The maximum achievable rating that can be s upported by The 
Bank of New  
York Mellon S.A./N.V. (London Branch), as custodian , is 'AA-' as the  
documented replacement language does not fully comp ly with our current  
counterparty criteria (see "Counterparty Risk Frame work Methodology 
And  
Assumptions," published on June 25, 2013).  
  
STANDARD & POOR'S 17G-7 DISCLOSURE REPORT  
  
SEC Rule 17g-7 requires an NRSRO, for any report ac companying a credit 
rating  
relating to an asset-backed security as defined in the Rule, to 
include a  
description of the representations, warranties and enforcement 
mechanisms  
available to investors and a description of how the y differ from the  
representations, warranties and enforcement mechani sms in issuances of 
similar  
securities.  
  
There is no Standard & Poor's 17g-7 Disclosure Repo rt included in this 
credit  
rating report because, in our view, there are no re presentations, 
warranties  
and enforcement mechanisms available to investors.  
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Related Research  
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     -- European Structured Finance Scenario And Se nsitivity Analysis 
2014:  
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No content (including ratings, credit-related analy ses and data, 
valuations,  
model, software, or other application or output the refrom) or any part 
thereof  
(Content) may be modified, reverse engineered, repr oduced, or 
distributed in  
any form by any means, or stored in a database or r etrieval system, 
without  
the prior written permission of Standard & Poor's F inancial Services 
LLC or  
its affiliates (collectively, S&P). The Content sha ll not be used for 
any  
unlawful or unauthorized purposes. S&P and any thir d-party providers, 
as well  
as their directors, officers, shareholders, employe es, or agents 
(collectively  
S&P Parties) do not guarantee the accuracy, complet eness, timeliness, 
or  
availability of the Content. S&P Parties are not re sponsible for any 
errors  
or omissions (negligent or otherwise), regardless o f the cause, for 
the  
results obtained from the use of the Content, or fo r the security or  
maintenance of any data input by the user. The Cont ent is provided on 
an "as  
is" basis. S&P PARTIES DISCLAIM ANY AND ALL EXPRESS  OR IMPLIED 
WARRANTIES,  
INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, ANY WARRANTIES OF ME RCHANTABILITY OR 
FITNESS  
FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR USE, FREEDOM FROM BUGS, SOFTWARE ERRORS OR  
DEFECTS, THAT THE CONTENT'S FUNCTIONING WILL BE UNI NTERRUPTED, OR THAT 
THE  
CONTENT WILL OPERATE WITH ANY SOFTWARE OR HARDWARE CONFIGURATION. In 



no event  
shall S&P Parties be liable to any party for any di rect, indirect, 
incidental,  
exemplary, compensatory, punitive, special or conse quential damages, 
costs,  
expenses, legal fees, or losses (including, without  limitation, lost 
income or  
lost profits and opportunity costs or losses caused  by negligence) in  
connection with any use of the Content even if advi sed of the 
possibility of  
such damages.  
  
Credit-related and other analyses, including rating s, and statements 
in the  
Content are statements of opinion as of the date th ey are expressed 
and not  
statements of fact. S&P's opinions, analyses, and r ating 
acknowledgment  
decisions (described below) are not recommendations  to purchase, hold, 
or sell  
any securities or to make any investment decisions,  and do not address 
the  
suitability of any security. S&P assumes no obligat ion to update the 
Content  
following publication in any form or format.  The C ontent should not 
be relied  
on and is not a substitute for the skill, judgment,  and experience of 
the  
user, its management, employees, advisors, and/or c lients when making  
investment and other business decisions. S&P does n ot act as a 
fiduciary or  
an investment advisor except where registered as su ch. While S&P has 
obtained  
information from sources it believes to be reliable , S&P does not 
perform an  
audit and undertakes no duty of due diligence or in dependent 
verification of  
any information it receives.  
  
To the extent that regulatory authorities allow a r ating agency to 
acknowledge  
in one jurisdiction a rating issued in another juri sdiction for 
certain  
regulatory purposes, S&P reserves the right to assi gn, withdraw, or 
suspend  
such acknowledgement at any time and in its sole di scretion. S&P 
Parties  
disclaim any duty whatsoever arising out of the ass ignment, 
withdrawal, or  
suspension of an acknowledgment as well as any liab ility for any 
damage  
alleged to have been suffered on account thereof.  
  
S&P keeps certain activities of its business units separate from each 
other in  
order to preserve the independence and objectivity of their respective  
activities. As a result, certain business units of S&P may have 
information  
that is not available to other S&P business units. S&P has established  
policies and procedures to maintain the confidentia lity of certain 
nonpublic  



information received in connection with each analyt ical process.  
  
S&P may receive compensation for its ratings and ce rtain analyses, 
normally  
from issuers or underwriters of securities or from obligors. S&P 
reserves the  
right to disseminate its opinions and analyses. S&P 's public ratings 
and  
analyses are made available on its Web sites, www.s tandardandpoors.com 
(free  
of charge), and www.ratingsdirect.com and www.globa lcreditportal.com  
(subscription), and may be distributed through othe r means, including 
via S&P  
publications and third-party redistributors. Additi onal information 
about our  
ratings fees is available at www.standardandpoors.c om/usratingsfees.  
  
Any Passwords/user IDs issued by S&P to users are s ingle user-
dedicated and  
may ONLY be used by the individual to whom they hav e been assigned.  
No sharing of passwords/user IDs and no simultaneou s access via the 
same  
password/user ID is permitted. To reprint, translat e, or use the data 
or  
information other than as provided herein, contact Client Services,  
55 Water Street, New York, NY 10041; (1) 212-438-72 80 or by e-mail to:  
[email protected]  
  
Copyright (c) 2014 by Standard & Poor's Financial S ervices LLC.  
All rights reserved.  
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